September 2015
Dear Theatre Student and Parent/Guardian:

Welcome back to school!  I hope you have had an enjoyable summer, but now it is time to get the new-school year started.  I hope you are just as excited to be in Theatre class as I am to teach it!  
Before I go any further with this introductory letter, it will be wise to inform you of a change in the theatre class.  Three years ago, the Board of Education approved theatre as a performance-based class which will primarily focus on the production of the community plays.   The class will be run following the same basic procedure as our music program, where much of the work for performances is done in class with a few mandatory practices in the evenings.  In addition, each play week will consist of two night practices, with dress rehearsal being longer, and two performances.  Every student who is in theatre class is required – as a minimum course requirement – to participate in each community play, whether that is through acting or working backstage (every student must act in at least one play).  At the end of the year, we present a Variety Show – a series of small sketches, skits, and improvisation.  We will also be doing small in-school performances.  Detailed information regarding the many changes to the theatre class can be found on the class information sheet.  Theatre is a lot of fun and the plays are great; however, should you not wish to participate in the play, you will need to get your schedule changed within the first week of school.  Please know that you may also be in theatre for more than a year, unlike the limits set by the previous classes.

  The performance and rehearsal dates are listed at the end of this letter and in the theatre department handbook.  Please be certain to mark your calendar early to avoid conflicts.  Our performance dates are – for the most part – written in stone because we’re all busy, and the only change of schedule will occur if one of our sports teams would be playing in district, regional, or State championships.  However, the Winter/Spring sports schedule has not been published; therefore, the Variety Show date may change (second semester practices and play dates will remain the same).  

Theatre can be a great opportunity for you to gain confidence, and work with and become friends with a diverse group of people.  I want you to be able to experience theatre, to participate in it, and have fun!  I want theatre to give you the chance to be creative and communicate to others different roles, thus stimulating your mind and improving your learning.  Theatre will give you a chance to experience learning in a hands-on environment, and get away from traditional book learning.  However, with this exciting aspect of theatre also come certain responsibilities.  You will work with students you might not associate with if given a chance.  You will do things that cause you to step out of your comfort zone – things that you may think are “silly” or scary.  You will be required to act and work backstage in either the community or one-act play.  All students will be responsible for the community play.  You will memorize lines and get up on stage!  You will attend night time rehearsals and performances.  There is no getting around these responsibilities; they are minimum course requirements to pass theatre, and it is imperative that you are aware of this as we start!  Further information regarding Theatre can be found on the course description sheet and the theatre handbook that your student has received.

A classroom needs to have firmly recognized procedures, and this letter helps to establish those for you.  Its main purpose is to inform you of what I expect so that there will be no surprises!  Because I definitely believe this information to be of utmost importance, this will count as the first grade of the year.  It is worth 100 points – all that you need to do is read the letter, sign it, and return it by the date given!  It’s that simple!  

Preparedness:  Come to class every day on time with everything you need!  You should be ready to participate, dress appropriately for the stage, and have all necessary materials (for example, costumes, props, and memorized lines).  Because theatre is a participation based class, I have found that electronic devices are a hindrance.  To that end, cell phones and such are not allowed in class.
Hall (including locker and bathroom):  I limit the number of times you may leave the room and I limit the time you may leave to when you are doing individual work.  Therefore, it is imperative that you complete all of your “business” before coming to class!

Absences:  Because the classes I teach rely heavily on cooperative learning, teamwork, classroom discussion, and in-class work, it is essential that you make every effort to come to class.  This is especially true for a theatre class.  It is difficult to work as a team when a vital member of that team is not here!  Your grades will be affected by missed days, and if you miss more than five unexcused days in a semester, you will lose credit.  You will also lose credit for missing the performance or the rehearsals during that week!  Missed practices will result in a severe reduction in your grade. 
Discipline:  The student handbook lists discipline areas.  I expect that all my students follow the rules listed in the handbook.  Should a student choose to break discipline policy and disrupt the class, certain consequences will result.  Depending on the severity and the frequency of the disruption, a student may receive a warning, a conference, a detention at my convenience, or a referral.  If a student is to serve a detention, a note will be sent home with them explaining their actions and giving the detention date and time.  Please remember, that breaking discipline policy is a choice that you make, and choices do have consequences!  For further clarification regarding my policies and procedures, please refer to the Kuhrt A-Z list.  In addition, all students will be following the district initiative on mean behavior/bullying.  For more information on this policy, please contact the high school office.
Grading Policy:  The bulk of the assessment in theatre class involves performance assessments.  However, student success will also be measured by homework, tests, quizzes, projects, essays, and employability skills (responsibility, work ethic, preparedness).  Theatre grades are weighted 50% for performances and all that comes with said performances, 3% for SIP assignments, and 47% for all preparation work and in-class work.  I then base my grading system on points to determine a student’s percentage and grade, which are given according to school policy.  Using this system, a small assignment is not given the same weight as a large one, reflecting an accurate measure of student success.  Remember, to pass the class and earn a ½ credit a semester, students must earn a 59.5%, and complete all minimum course requirements.

Accessibility:  You are able to view my classroom webpage at misskuhrt.weebly.com.  On the school website you can also access POWERSCHOOL, which gives you the right to view all of your student’s grades.  You should already have a password for this site; if not, please contact the high school office.  If you have any additional questions, or if a situation arises during the year and you need to contact me, please feel free to do so.  The best way to contact me is by email at Theresa.Kuhrt@hanoverhorton.org.  You may also contact me by phone, 563-0101 ext. 415.  On the form, I have also included a place for parents’/guardians’ email address.  By providing me with this, I will be able to better communicate with you regarding your son or daughter.  If you request, I can also send progress reports to you this way, especially if there is a concern regarding academic performance.  
Thank you for taking the time to allow me to familiarize you with my policies and procedures.  I’m looking forward to a creative, fun year with my theatre students!
Sincerely,

Theresa Kuhrt

High School Teacher
MARK YOUR CALENDAR!!
	DATE
	EVENT
	TIME
	ARRIVAL TIME

	
	
	
	

	Wednesday, September 30
	Practice/Rehearsal
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Wednesday, October 14
	Practice/Rehearsal
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Wednesday, October 28
	Practice/Rehearsal
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Monday, November 9
	Practice/Rehearsal
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Tuesday, December 1
	Technical Week Practice
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Wednesday, December 2
	Dress Rehearsal
	2:45 – 7:30 p.m.
	2:45 p.m.

	Thursday, December 3
	Performance
	7:00 – 10:00 p.m.
	5:00 p.m.

	Saturday, December 5
	Performance
	7:00 – 10:00 p.m.
	5:00 p.m.

	Wednesday, January 6
	Practice/Rehearsal
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Monday, January 27
	Practice/Rehearsal
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Wednesday, February 17
	Practice/Rehearsal
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Tuesday, March 8
	Practice/Rehearsal
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Monday, March 21
	Technical Week Practice
	6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.

	Wednesday, March 23
	Dress Rehearsal
	2:45 – 7:30 p.m.
	2:45 p.m.

	Thursday, March 24
	Performance
	7:00 – 10:00 p.m.
	5:00 p.m.

	Friday, March 25
	Performance
	7:00 – 10:00 p.m.
	5:00 p.m.

	Wednesday, May 11
	Performance
	7:00 – 10:00 p.m.
	6:00 p.m.


FIRST ASSIGNMENT OF THE YEAR!!!!!

WORTH 100 POINTS!

By signing this paper, I acknowledge that I have read and thoroughly understand Miss Kuhrt’s introductory letter, our specific class information sheet, and the theatre handbook.  I have familiarized myself with Miss Kuhrt’s policies and procedures and our specific class requirements.  I will strive to follow these and realize the consequences if I do not.  I realize that an unexcused absence from a rehearsal will seriously affect my grade, and that missing the community performance and practices the week of the play will cause me to lose credit.  I have had all questions concerning the content of this letter, our specific class information sheet, and the theatre handbook answered and will do my best to live up to the intent of the theatre program.
Student’s name (please print) _________________________________________________

Student’s signature _________________________________________________________

Date _______________________

By signing this paper, I acknowledge that I have read Miss Kuhrt’s introductory letter, the student’s specific class information sheet, and the theatre handbook.  I have familiarized myself with the policies and procedures that my student is expected to follow, and I am acquainted with his/her specific class requirements.  I will do my best to encourage him/her to abide by the rules and regulations of the theatre program.  

Parent/Guardian name (please print) ________________________________________________

Parent/Guardian signature ________________________________________________________

Home Phone ___________________________________

Work Phone (please indicate which parent/guardian’s phone this is) _______________________

Parents’/Guardians’ Email address ____________________________________________________

Date _____________________________________

**************THIS FORM IS DUE BY WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 2015**********

